
 

This mission is an integral and inseparable arm of Home Missionary Baptist Church, Mt. Morris, MI. 

 

Frank and Cyd James 

PO Box 479 

Geraldton PO, WA  6531   

Australia 

Phone:  011-61-4-3709-7045 

In Australia: 0437 097 045 

E-mail: frjnm@yahoo.com 

 

Missionary to Australia 
A Ministry of 

Home Missionary Baptist Church 
Home Baptist Church – Mission 

P.O. Box 6   Clio, MI  48420 

Phone: (734) 621-9004 

E-mail: home.b.church@gmail.com 

www.homebaptistchurch.org 

Pastor Matthew Rowland 

E-mail:  mr.mattrowland@gmail.com 

AUSTRALIA 

                           “For of him, and through him, and to him, are all things: to whom be glory for ever.  Amen.”  Romans 11:36 

April 2021 

 
Dear Brethren, 

 
“There is none like unto the God of Jeshurun, who rideth upon the heaven in thy 

help, and in his excellency on the sky.” (Deuteronomy 33:26).  Greetings in the name of 
Jesus Christ.  We hope that each one is doing well. 

 
A recent tropical cyclone passed through our area which caused a massive 

power outage throughout the whole region for several days.  In addition, there was 
major damage to several communities that were hit hard by the severe winds including 
Northampton where we have been ministering.  For this reason, the Emergency 
Services have been using the RSL Hall in Northampton, powered by a backup 
generator, to address the needs in the area.  As of this writing, power has not been 
completely restored to the Northampton community. 

 
As a result, I have not been able to have services at the RSL Hall since the 

cyclone came through and it remains uncertain as to when they can be resumed.  I am 
hopeful that I will be able to start again in the near future.  In the meantime, I have 
prepared a second bulletin to distribute in the area as soon as I am able to resume 
services.  I am also praying about other communities should there be a considerable 
delay. 

 
Brother Norman Malu, Pastor of the Olmstead Baptist Church in Port Moresby 

has informed me that although the city and parts of the country are currently being 
overwhelmed by Covid, the church and brethren there are all well, for which we thank 
the Lord. 

 
It has been on our hearts to thank each church and individual that in these 

difficult times pray for us, send support, and special offerings.  Your love and kindness 
toward us and the Lord’s work in Australia are greatly appreciated.  Our prayers 
continue to be with you as well.  
 
 Thank you again for your continued love, encouragement, prayers, and support 
for the Lord’s work in Australia and Papua New Guinea.  
 
Love in Christ, 
Frank James 


